Eye on the World *May 28, 2022*

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of May 28, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

\star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about international rich getting richer

■ An article by Michael Grothaus titled "The Pandemic Created a New Billionaire Every 30 Hours as Millions Brace for Extreme Poverty" was posted at fastcompany.com on May 23, 2022.

Comments about Israel

■ An article by Anna Ahronheim titled "IDF Worried It Doesn't Have Enough Munitions for Multiple-Front War" was posted at jpost.com on May 26, 2022.

■ An article by Zvika Klein titled "Map of Jewish Heritage Sites in Ukraine Presented to Russian Ambassador" was posted at jpost.com on May 26, 2022.

■ An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "UAE-Israel Trade Exceeded \$2.5 Billion Since Accords Were Signed" was posted at jpost.com on May 26, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled "Science Minister Signs Tech Collabortion Agreement With Morocco" was posted at jpost.com on May 26, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled "Israel Refuses U.S. Request to Transfer Israeli Missiles to Ukraine" was posted at jpost.com on May 27, 2022.

Comments about Iran

■ An article by Staff titled "Israel Responsible for Assassination of IRGC [Islamic Revolutionary Guards Corps] Officer, Claims NYT" was posted at jpost.com on May 26, 2022.

■ An article by Jonathan Rose titled "Israel 'Tells U.S. It Carried Out Assassination of Iranian Colonel as a Warning to Tehran's Elite Quds Force' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 26, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

■ An article by George Glover titled "Saudi Arabia Says It Won't Take Any Further Action to Curb Soaring Oil Prices" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 25, 2022.

Comments about World Economic Forum

■ An article by Staff titled "New: The National Pulse Announces World Economic Forum Investigative Priority and Dedicated Site [Called 'TakeDownTheWEF. com]" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Hank Berrien titled " 'The Future Is Built by Us': World Economic Forum Chairman [Klaus Schwab, Who Founded the WEF in 1971] Who Spoke of 'Great Reset of Capitalism' " was posted at dailywire.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Natalie Winters titled "World Economic Forum Panelist [Australian eSafety Commissioner Julie Inman] Demands 'Recalibration' of Free Speech" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Reporter [British Journalist Sophie Corcoran]: 'Another Day of Grotesque Hypocrisy' at World Economic Forum— Guns, Jets, Helicopters, Extreme Privacy" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 24, 2022.

World Economic Forum and Ukraine

■ An article by Chris Pleasance titled "President Zelensky Tells Global Elite Gathered in Davos Their Annual Meeting Is Pointless If Dictators Such as Putin With 'No Interest in Talking' Are Able to Use Brute Force to Get What They Want" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Lizzie May and Chris Pleasance titled "Henry Kissinger Tells [World Economic Forum and] Ukraine It Should Give Russia Territory to Try to Find a Peace Deal—as Zelensky Insists Putin Has 'No Interest in Talking' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Brad Dress titled "Zelensky Rips Kissinger Over Suggestion Ukraine Cede Territory to Russia" was posted at thehill.com on May 25, 2022.

World Economic Forum and climate change

■ An article by Olivia Murray titled "Davos Attendees Fly In on Private Jets, Then Tout 'Carbon Footprint' Trackers for Us Plebs" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 25, 2022.

■ An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Green Social Credit: 'Individual Carbon Footprint Tracker' Pushed by China's Alibaba at World Economic Forum" was posted at breitbart.com on May 24, 2022.

■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

World Economic Forum and global food crisis

■ An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "During World Economic Forum, IMF Leader [Kritalina Georgieva] Calls for America to Increase Food Exports Amid 'Dire' Global Food Shortages" was posted at dailywire.com on May 25, 2022.

■ An article by Peter Caddle titled "Davos: Warnings of 'Famines Around the World' As Globalist WEF Talk Global Food Crisis" was posted at breitbart.com on May 26, 2022.

International climate change and coal

■ An article by Arne Delfs titled "Germany to Bring Back Coal Power Plants If Russia Cuts Gas" was posted at bloomberg.com on May 24, 2022.

Comments about international food crisis

■ Looking back to March 2022, an article by Peter Caddle titled "'Global Food Crisis' Ukraine War Will Have 'Catastrophic' Effect on Global Food Supply—Agri Org [Yara International]" was posted at breitbart.com on March 8, 2022.

■ An article by Peter Caddle titled "Global Food Crisis: Environment Organization [Yara International] Slams EU's Lack of Food Self-Sustainability" was posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2022.

■ A Reuters article by Orhan Coskun titled "Turkey in Talks With Russia, Ukraine Over Grain-Export Corridor" was posted at reuters.com on May 26, 2022.

■ An article by Michael Starr titled "Russia 'Blackmails' World With Food Crisis to Lift Sanctions—Ukraine, EU, U.S." was posted at jpost.com on May 26, 2022.

Comments about WHO Global Pandemic Treaty

■ Looking back to November 2021, an article by Patsy Widakuswara titled "U.S. Supports Creation of Global Pandemic Treaty" was posted at voanews. com on Nov. 30, 2021.

■ An article by Bruce Y. Lee titled "The WHO to Discuss Global Pandemic Treaty at World Health Assembly May 22-28" was posted at forbes.com on May 18, 2022.

■ An article by Adam Taylor titled "Global Health Talks Clouded by Conspiracy Theories About Pandemic Treaty" was posted at washingtonpost.com on May 22, 2022.

An article by Adar Poonawalla titled "We Need a Global Pandemic Treaty— Before It's Too Late" was posted at cnn.com on May 23, 2022. ■ An article by Timothy Fish Hodgson and Sara L.M. Davis titled "A Call for Greater Openness on the Pandemic Treaty" was posted at swissinfo.ch on May 26, 2022.

Comments about international monkeypox

■ An article titled "Multi-Country Monkeypox Outbreak in Non-Endemic Countries" was posted at who.int on May 21, 2022.

■ An article by Jamie Philipps titled "Belgium Becomes First Country to Introduce Compulsory Monkeypox Quarantine: Anyone Testing Positive Must Isolate for 21 Days as 14 Countries Now Confirm Outbreaks and Doctors Warn of 'Significant Rise' in UK Cases" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 22, 2022.

■ An article by Geoff Earle titled "Joe Biden Warns 'Everybody Should Be Concerned About' Monkeypox and That Further Spread of the Rare Virus Would Be 'Consequential'—As Jake Sullivan Says Vaccine Already Being Stockpiled" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 22, 2022.

■ An article by Simon Kent titled " 'There Will Be More Cases'—W.H.O. Joins Chorus Warning About Monkeypox as Belgium Confirms Compulsory Lockdown" was posted at breitbart.com on May 22, 2022.

An article by John Hayward titled "China Brags Repressive Lockdowns Will Keep Monkeypox Out" was posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Dawn Kopecki titled "Monkeypox Outbreak Is Primarily Spreading Through Sex, WHO Officials Say" was posted at cnbc.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled "Dr. Robert Malone Slams Gavi for Amplifying Fear of Monkeypox Outbreak" was posted at miamistandard.news on May 26, 2022.

International covid news

■ An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Lockdown Mania: 5,000 Beijing Residents Sent to Quarantine Camps Based on 26 Coronavirus Cases in Their District" was posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2022.

Comments about Russia-Ukraine war

■ An article by Sarah Cliffe titled "The West Is Fully Behind Ukraine; Developing Countries See a Double Standard" was posted at barrons.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Tom Brown titled "Russia 'Has Lost as Many Men in Its Three-Month Ukrainian Invasion as It Did During Entire Nine-Year War in Afghanistan [15,000] Due to Poor Tactics and Leadership' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Rachael Bunyan titled " 'Never Have I Been So Ashamed of My Country': Russian Diplomat to the UN [Boris Bondarev] Quits Over Putin's 'Intolerable' Ukraine Invasion and Lashes Out at Kremlin 'Lies' in Scathing Letter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Greg Wilson titled "Putin Survived Recent Assassination Attempt, Says Intel Chief" was posted at dailywire.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Jack Newman titled "Pro-Putin Journalist Accidently Reveals Position of Russian Mega Mortar in Propaganda Report—and Ukraine Blows It Up the Next Day" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Putin's Propagandists Warn Biden That Sending Long-Range Rocket Artillery to Ukraine Would Cross a 'Red Line' That Could Provoke a 'Very Harsh Response' From Russia" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 27, 2022.

■ An article by Will Stewart and Tom Brown titled "Russia Turns on Putin: Politicians Demand 'Immediate Withdrawal' From Ukraine as 100 Servicemen Are Fired for Refusing to Take Part in the Invasion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 27, 2022.

Comments about immigrants from Ukraine

■ An article by John Binder titled "GOP Rubber Stamps Joe Biden's \$900 Million for More Immigration From Ukraine" was posted at breitbart.com on May 22, 2022.

Will NATO expand?

■ Following is an excerpt from a policy found at "Enlargement and Article 10" at nato.int on May 18:2022: "Since 1949, NATO's membership has increased from 12 to 30 countries through eight rounds of enlargement . . . NATO's 'open door policy' is based on Article 10 of it's founding treaty. Any decision to invite a country to join the Alliance is taken by the North Atlantic Council on the basis of consensus among all Allies."

■ An article by Radio Free Europe titled "Turkey Sets Conditions for Backing Swedish, Finnish NATO Membership" was posted at americanmilitarynews. com on May 24, 2022.

Biden's comments about China and Taiwan

■ An article by Nikki Schwab and Geoff Earle titled "Biden Says U.S. Would Get Involved 'Militarily' If China Invaded Taiwan: White House Forced to Clean Up His Comments and Insist Policy Has Not Changed After Beijing Said There Is 'No Compromise' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 22, 2022.

■ An article by Ryan Morgan titled "China Threatens U.S. After Biden Says He'll Defend Taiwan" was posted at americanmilitary.com on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled "China Follows Biden Remarks by Announcing Taiwan Military Drills" was posted at bloomberg.com on May 25, 2022.

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "China Fires Back and Accuses Secretary of State Anthony Blinken of 'Smearing' Country After He Cleaned Up Biden's Taiwan Comments and Accused Beijing of Being 'Aggressive' Abroad" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 27, 2022.

Comments about China

■ Pictures and an article by Inderdeep Bains titled "China's Brutal 'Re-Education' Camps Exposed: Manacles, Hoods, Sadistic Guards Wielding Baseball Bats—Will These Leaked Pictures Revealing Barbaric Treatment of Uighur Muslims Finally Hold Beijing to Account?" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2022. ■ An article by Stephanie Yang titled "Fears of a Chinese Invasion Have Taiwanese Civilians Taking Up Target Practice" was posted at aol.com on May 26, 2022.

Comments about Russia and China

■ An article by Dzirhan Mahadzir titled "Chinese, Russian Navies Remain Active Near Japan; Carrier USS Ronald Reagan Begins Spring Patrol" was posted at usni.org on May 20, 2022.

■ A reuters article by Michael Martina titled "U.S. Says China and Russia Bomber Drill Shows Depth of Their Alignment" was posted at reuters.com on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Japan Accuses Russia and China of Provocation, Following Their Joint Strategic Bomber Exercise" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 26, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

■ An article by Tom Heaton titled "[Adelaide, Australia] High School's Decision to Remove Toilet Doors to Create 'Non-Gendered' Facilities Causes Outrage Among Parents" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Zach Jewell titled "Australia Votes for Leftism; Center-Right Party Loses Control After 9 Years in Power" was posted at dailywire.com on May 21, 2022.

■ An article by Rav Arora titled "Once a Liberal Democracy, Canada Is Now an Authoritarian State" was posted at nypost.com on May 21, 2022.

■ An article titled "Pakistan Police Arrest 6 Men Over 'Honor Killing' of Sisters" was posted at apnews.com on May 22, 2022.

■ A Reuters article by Ece Toksabay titled "Erdogan Says Turkey to Launch Military Operations on Its Southern Borders" was posted at reuters.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Jennifer Smith titled "Now That's What You Call a Subway! London Puts New York to Shame as It Unveils Gleaming New \$25 Billion Elizabeth Tube Line in Stark Contrast to Big Apple's Crime and Homeless-Ridden Network of Filthy Trains and Stations" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2022.

 \star \star \star \star \star

An article by Allen West titled "Everyone and Everything Is Racist . . . If You Disagree With the Left" was posted at townhall.com on May 23, 2022. Following is the article.

During the 2020 election cycle, Joe Biden made the abhorrent claim that being black was contingent upon voting for him. He infamously asserted, "if you have a problem figuring out whether you're for me or Trump, then you ain't black." Doggone, what shall I list as my ethnicity on my ATF Form 4473 the next time I go to purchase a firearm, as a law-abiding citizen?

The new line of attack for the progressive socialist left in America is to denigrate anyone and everything as racist. It is what we are witnessing as cultural Marxism manifests in absurdities such as critical race theory and equity programs. ■ To the left, it is simple, divide America into two categories, oppressors and oppressed.

And yes, this is real, as I witnessed when I spoke at the University of Buffalo and watched radical, militant black students refer to whites at the event as "oppressors." And you may recall that they called California candidate for governor, Larry Elder, "the black face of white supremacy."

Remember the kerfuffle over the Georgia election law; how they deemed it Jim Crow 2.0?

Woke corporations such as Coca-Cola, Delta Airlines, and Major League Baseball joined in on the false refrain of voter suppression. Major League Baseball even punished Atlanta by moving the All-Star game, which was supposed to be a tribute to Hank Aaron, from the city with a majority black population to Denver.

The organization of which I am executive director filed a hard-hitting amicus brief in a lawsuit against Major League Baseball, led by our founding chairman former Attorney General Edwin Meese III who stated in the brief: "It is especially unfortunate that opposition to Georgia's SB 202 is being driven by Major League Baseball (Defendants), given that they are a for-profit business that has nothing to do with elections. Defendants are part of the sports entertainment industry, whose foremost concern should be the financial success of their business. Wading into this political and legal controversy-and taking the incorrect side of the legal dispute-does not advance that corporate mission. Not only does Defendants' involvement here hurt their business, it also potentially violates their legal obligations to their stakeholders by dividing the business's customer base. Moreover, it hurts the very community Defendants claim to be supporting: the majority-black population and business community of Atlanta."

As it turns out, the claim that the legislation was an attempt at voter suppression was patently false. Georgia is witnessing a record turnout in the early voting for their primary election which occurs this Tuesday.

The other prevailing issue facing America is the pending SCOTUS decision on *Roe v. Wade.* And once again, the leftist angle is that there is underlying racism in not allowing the murder of unborn babies. Actually, this issue is deeply rooted in racism, advocated for and supported by the Democrat Party. Since the flawed *Roe* decision, we have seen over twenty million black babies murdered in the womb.

This is part of the deranged and genocidal goal of one true white supremacist and racist, Planned Parenthood founder, Margaret Sanger. Here is a woman who referred to black people as undesirables and human weeds, and her writings expressly promote forced sterilization and termination of babies to curtail the spread of disease. The preponderance of Planned Parenthood "clinics" are located in black communities, yet this is never addressed by the Marxist organization inappropriately named "black Lives Matter."

I humbly ask white America to stop falling for this massive guilt tripping. Perhaps more people should read Shelby Steele's book, "White Guilt" or Jason Riley's "Please Stop Helping Us." If white Americans continue to retreat when leftists falsely disparage them as racists, then leftists will continue castigating anything and anyone as racist in America. The real purpose is to make those who disagree with leftism uncomfortable in disagreeing.

If you believe that welfare should be reformed (legislation signed by Bill Clinton) you're a racist. After all, paying people not to work is the embodiment of economic enslavement.

Remember, there are two ways to enslave individuals—work them for no pay or pay them for no work.

Both of these tactics have been employed by the political party of systemic racism, the Democrats, to the detriment and demise of the black community. And I have not even mentioned in depth the destruction of the traditional nuclear family in the black community . . . destruction supported by BLM.

America, we can no longer be held captive to these purveyors of systemic racism. We can no longer allow them to dictate the narrative in America based upon their thirst for power and control enabled by dividing our Nation. Let me reiterate, as I did at the University of Buffalo, America is not a racist Nation. The only people who have embraced this scourge and continue to speak of it is the party of the jackass.

Not wanting to be a jackass is not racist, it's smart.

Steadfast and Loyal.

 \star \star \star \star

An article by Dennis Prager titled "Joe Biden's Buffalo Speech Was the Speech of an Indecent Man" was posted at dennisprager.com on May 24, 2022. Following is the article.

If an American president has ever given as mendacious, anti-American and hate-filled a speech as President Joe Biden did in Buffalo, New York, last week, I am not familiar with it. Nor are you.

Biden used the terrible mass shooting of black people in a Buffalo grocery store to smear America, divide Americans and foment race-based hatred. A decent man would have given an entirely different speech.

A decent man would have gone to Buffalo and said something like this: "My fellow Americans, what happened here in Buffalo was pure evil. Let there be no equivocating about this moral fact. If evil exists, what happened here was evil. But, my fellow Americans, this young man and his race-based homicidal hatred represents an infinitesimally small number of Americans, white or otherwise. The overwhelming majority of Americans of every race, ethnicity, and religion get along with each other beautifully. We work alongside each other, date each other, socialize with one another and marry one another. We are the most successful experiment in creating a multiracial, multi-ethnic, multi-religious country in world history. The actions of a deranged teenager do not change this fact." Instead, the hater-in-chief went to Buffalo and said: "What happened here is simple and straightforward: terrorism. Terrorism. Domestic terrorism. Violence inflicted in the service of hate and the vicious thirst for power that defines one group of people being inherently inferior to any other group. A hate that, through the media and politics, the internet, has radicalized angry, alienated and lost individuals into falsely believing that they will be replaced. That's the word. Replaced by 'the other.' By people who don't look like them. Look, we've seen the mass shootings in Charleston, South Carolina; El Paso, Texas; in Pittsburgh. Last year, in Atlanta. This week, in Dallas, Texas, and now in Buffalo. In Buffalo, New York. White supremacy is a poison. It's a poison. It really is. Running through our body politic. And it's been allowed to fester and grow right in front of our eyes. No more. I mean, no more. We need to say as clearly and forcefully as we can that the ideology of white supremacy has no place in America. None . . . Look, the American experiment in democracy is in a danger like it hasn't been in my lifetime. It's in danger this hour. Hate and fear are being given too much oxygen by those who pretend to love America, but who don't understand America. ... Now is the time for the people of all races, from every background, to speak up as a majority in America and reject white supremacy . . . We have to refuse to live in a country where black people going about a weekly grocery shopping can be gunned down by weapons of war deployed in a racist cause . . ."

As noted earlier, this was not only a hate-filled speech; it was a speech of the Big Lie. The Big Lie of white supremacy as a major threat to America generally and to black America specifically.

Let's examine each of the examples of white supremacist mass shootings he gave.

■ "Charleston, South Carolina"—Seven years ago, Dylann Roof killed nine black worshippers at the Emanuel African Methodist Episcopal Church.

■ "El Paso, Texas"—In 2019, a 21-year-old white racist, Patrick Wood Crusius, killed 23 people and wounded 21 others at a Walmart store. The great majority of his victims were Hispanic.

■ "Pittsburgh"—In 2018, a white antisemite, Robert Gregory Bowers, murdered 11 Jews attending Sabbath services at the Tree of Life Synagogue in Pittsburgh. As was the case with the Buffalo shooter, Bowers was a deeply troubled man. His father, while on trial for rape, committed suicide when Bowers was 7 years old, and like all the examples Biden cited, he was a troubled loner. Neither he nor any of these other shooters worked in concert with any hate group or co-conspirators.

■ "Last year in Atlanta"—In 2021, 21-year-old Robert Aaron Long killed eight people at three massage parlors. The killings were motivated by his sex addiction and his religious conviction that those who tempted him should be killed. Race had nothing to do with it.

■ "This week in Dallas, Texas"—Last week in Dallas, Jeremy Smith shot and wounded three women of Asian descent. Jeremy Smith is a black man. Why Biden included this shooting as an example of white supremacy is a puzzle. Why no mainstream media I could find noted and condemned this lie is not puzzling.

So, then, our hate-fomenting president mentioned six examples of "white supremacist" shootings.

- A total of two, one of them seven years ago, involved a white racist shooting black people.
- One involved a sex addict killing sex workers.
- One involved a black man shooting Asian people.
- One involved an antisemite targeting Jews.
- And one was a black man who shot Asian-Americans.

With these examples, Biden went to a grieving black community to lie to them in order to stir up anger in them about the alleged scourge of white supremacist violence in this country.

At least half of this country knows why Biden did this.

■ First, to focus Americans' attention on "white supremacy" rather than on the inflation, looming recession, food crisis and energy crisis he and his party have created with their policies.

Second, to keep black Americans voting Democrat by saying to them, in effect: "You need protection from your fellow hate-filled Americans; we Democrats are your protectors."

Meanwhile, 9,941 black Americans were killed in 2020. Nearly all were killed by other black people. But to Joe Biden, his party, and the mainstream, i.e., left-wing, media, those black lives don't matter. At all. Why not? Because they weren't killed by white supremacists, and they therefore don't serve the Democrats' deliberately divisive narrative.

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by (veteran black journalist) Jason Whitlock titled "Barack Obama, BLM and the Summer of George Floyd Contributed to 'Uvalde Massacre' " was posted at the blaze.com on May 26, 2022. Following is the article.

Yesterday, Barack Obama wrote and published the dumbest tweet in the history of Twitter. The former president stood George Floyd on the dead bodies of 19 slaughtered children.

President Obama wasn't done. He went on: "In the aftermath of his murder, a new generation of activists rose up to channel their anguish into organized action, launching a movement to raise awareness of systemic racism and the need for criminal justice and police reform."

He then told his 132 million Twitter followers how they could get involved with "reimagining policing."

George Floyd's death certainly reimagined policing. You can see the consequences of Saint George's reimagined police force in the reluctant and delib-

[&]quot;As we grieve the children of Uvalde today, we should take the time to recognize that two years have passed since the murder of George Floyd under the knee of a police officer. His killing stays with us all to this day, especially those who loved him."

erative reaction to 18-year-old psychopath Salvador Ramos entering an elementary school and opening fire on second-, third-, and fourth-graders. Ramos killed 19 kids and two adults because he had nearly an hour inside the school without facing resistance. While children were gunned down, police stood in the parking lot for close to 40 minutes debating what exactly to do. They rejected man's natural, masculine instinct to sacrifice their safety and lives in protection of women and children.

Man's instincts have been reimagined in the last two decades. We've been told by the left and feminists that our masculinity is toxic. Police have been told by the Democratic Party and radical political activists that George Floyd, Jacob Blake, Rayshard Brooks, Eric Garner, and Breonna Taylor's triggerpulling boyfriend are the real heroes and law enforcement is the villain.

We've incentivized police to stand down, stand back, and give criminals a safe space to work out their frustrations, smash and grab, shoplift, argue over routine traffic stops, and murder.

Obama's veneration of George Floyd is an outgrowth of a cultural rot sweeping America. We've made heroes of men who contributed nothing to our society and demonized men whose jobs require them to risk everything.

Having lost a close relative to police misconduct, I can empathize with George Floyd and his family. I feel sorry for Floyd. Former Minneapolis police officer Derek Chauvin should have taken his knee off Floyd's back far sooner. Chauvin's misconduct likely contributed to Floyd's tragic death.

But the last nine minutes of George Floyd's life do not make him a hero. Heroes are not made lying face-down in the street, high on fentanyl, gasping for air. Heroes charge into burning buildings to save the lives of people they do not know. Heroes are killed after they pass legislation ending slavery and segregation. Heroes work two jobs to provide for their kids, suffer through marriage counseling to honor their sacred covenant, and coach little league teams.

Heroes have far more on their resume than "victim." Floyd's resume is littered with bad decisions, petty crimes, occasional violence, and pornography.

Barack Obama wants to romanticize George Floyd. It's not surprising given Obama's own resume. He's mixed race, half black, half white. He grew up in Hawaii raised by white people. He attended elite schools, including Harvard. Obama desires street cred, but he knows absolutely nothing about the streets other than what he gleaned from watching the hit HBO show "The Wire."

Obama naively thinks Floyd is the "Wire" character Bubbles, a well-intentioned, gold-hearted dope fiend. The truth is, based on his criminal record, Floyd is more like an older, just-released-from-prison version of Marquis "Bird" Hilton, the violent enforcer Omar Little framed for murder. I'm not arguing that Floyd got what he deserved. But no one on the streets cried when Omar lied about "Bird" in court.

"The game is out there. It's either play or get played"—Omar Little.

You swallow enough drugs, commit enough crimes, resist arrest long enough, and the game is going to get you. That's what happened to George Floyd. Anyone with an ounce of street sense knows this.

Obama's sense is all political. It's not street.

He and his political teammates are promoting chaos within the United States to force this country to get on board with the globalist agenda and new world order. America must fall. There's no quicker path to destruction and chaos than the undermining of law and order.

The demonization of law enforcement and celebration of criminality are as intentional as the feminization of American men. Men are being baited to reject their natural masculine instinct.

Would the same number of firefighters run into the burning World Trade Center Towers in 2022 as did in 2001? I'd say the number would be cut in half. Two decades ago, men were rewarded and celebrated for acts of heroism, acts of masculinity, and patriotism. Back then, we still saved our highest praise for the men and women who at least tried to do the right thing.

Today, the promoters of immorality share and/or dominate our biggest stages of adulation. Snoop Dogg crip-walking during the Super Bowl halftime show was portrayed as a sign of progress. Cardi B got a one-on-one interview with presidential candidate Joe Biden. George Floyd is more revered than David Dorn or any cop.

Police officers do not earn huge salaries. We augmented their salaries with respect and reverence. Now that Obama, Black Lives Matter, Antifa, and corporate media have eliminated respect and reverence from a cop's paycheck, we should not be surprised that law enforcement personnel are more reluctant to risk their lives.

What happened in Uvalde, Texas, is no different from what has been going on in America's major cities in the aftermath of George Floyd. Police officers are reluctant to engage with criminals, and violent crime has skyrocketed because of it.

As Barack Obama pretends to grieve for the children in Texas, he should make time to recognize that America's emotional and immature reaction to George Floyd contributed to the slaughter of 19 little kids.

\star \star \star \star

An article by Robert W. Malone (MD, MS) titled "Monkey Pox" was posted at rwmalonemd.substack.com on May 21, 2022. Following is the article.

[■] I keep getting asked the same question again and again; is this outbreak of monkey pox a real threat, or is this another case of overstated and weaponized public health messaging?

[■] I am going to save my answer to this question for the end of this article and instead focus on what monkey pox is, the nature and characteristics of the associated disease, what we know and don't know.

The monkeypox virus, which originates in various regions of Africa, **is** related to SmallPox (Variola), which are both members of the genus *Orthopoxvirus*. However, it is important to understand that Variola (major or minor) is the species of virus which is responsible for the worst human disease caused by the *Orthopox* viruses. For example, Cowpox, Horsepox, and Camelpox are also members of this genus, none of which are a major health threat to humans, and one of which (Cowpox) has even been (historically) used as a Smallpox vaccine. My point is that just because Monkeypox is related to Smallpox, this does not in any way mean that it represents a similar public health threat. Anyone who implies otherwise is basically engaged in or otherwise supporting weaponized public health-related propaganda. In other words, spreading public health fearporn.

Monkeypox was first identified in 1958 in colonies of monkeys, and the first human case of the virus was identified in 1970 in the Democratic Republic of the Congo. Most likely this was just the first case identified, as people living in Africa have been in contact with monkeys and the other Monkeypox animal hosts for millennia. The "West African" Monkeypox clade (clade = variant) circulating outside of Africa at this time causes a milder disease compared to the closely related virus found found in other regions of Africa (Congo clade).

Symptoms of Monkeypox

The symptoms of Monkeypox are somewhat similar to, but much milder than smallpox disease. The general clinical presentation of the disease caused by the West African monkey pox clade virus involves Influenza-like symptoms—fever, body aches, chills—together with swollen lymph nodes. A rash on the palm of the hand is often observed. In the latter stage of the disease, which may last for up to a month or more in some cases, may involve small lesions which develop a crust, and which can result in a small depigmented scar. There is no evidence of asymptomatic transmission. In other words, current medical knowledge indicates that it is only spread by person to person contact between an uninfected individual and someone who already has symptoms of the disease. Therefore, disease spread can be readily controlled by classical public health interventions such as contact tracing, temporary guarantine of those who have had physical contact with someone who is infected, and longer term quarantine of those who develop symptoms. Essentially all of the current cases in the west which we are seeing in the news are among men who have sex with men, and appear to be due to close physical contact. Monkeypox is endemic in many parts of Africa, and is a "zoonotic" virus, meaning it can be transmitted from a variety of animals (not just monkeys) to humans. Initial animal to human transmission followed by limited human to human transmission is probably the cause of the sporadic cases typically observed in Africa. Chicken pox, which is highly transmissible, is not part of the genus Orthopoxvirus, despite that name "pox." Once again for emphasis, Cowpox and Camelpox are also in the genus Orthopoxvirus, and they are not particularly pathogenic when contracted by humans; just because Monkeypox is a "pox" virus in the genus Orthopoxvirus, does not mean it is particularly deadly.

Double-stranded DNA

Monkeypox is a double stranded DNA virus, which means that due to the double stranded nature of DNA each of the two strands act as a "check" on the other

during replication. As a consequence of this "error checking", this and other DNA viruses mutate much more slowly than RNA viruses do. Over time, DNA virus genomes are relatively stable. This means that, unlike SARS-CoV-2 (covid) or influenza, Monkeypox is unlikely to rapidly evolve to escape either naturally acquired or vaccine induced immunity. For the purposes of making a vaccine, this makes it a much easier target that say, a rapidly evolving RNA Coronavirus such as SARS-CoV-2, the virus which causes covid-19. Furthermore, from an immunological point of view, the various Orthopox viruses often are cross-protective. In other words, if you have been vaccinated with a smallpox vaccine, or previously infected by Cowpox, Camelpox, or Monkeypox, you are highly likely to be quite resistant to disease caused by the Monkeypox virus which is now being (quite rarely) reported in non-African countries.

Not very infectious in humans

Current data indicate that Monkeypox is not very infectious in humans—it has a low Ro (perhaps below 1), which is the term used to describe how efficiency an infectious disease can spread from human to human. Again, this is super good news for containment. An Ro of <1 generally means that (even in the absence of social distancing of other containment measures), for every person already infected, on average less than one other person will become infected. For comparison purposes, the Omicron variants of SARS-CoV-2 have an Ro in the range of 7 to 10. A virus with an Ro of less than one can be easily contained with the standard public health methods discussed above. A virus with an Ro of 7-10 essentially cannot be contained and will rapidly spread throughout the world, as we have seen with the Omicron variants. In the case of a virus with an Ro around 1 or less, traditional infectious disease containment methods such as contact tracing, identification and isolation of infected individuals can be all that is needed to control the virus.

Human to human

Now the fact that Monkeypox is being spread from human to human (rather than only arising from contact between a person and an infected animal) is not such good news, but since this transmission appears to be from very close contact, this means that it can be easily contained without resorting to a general population vaccination campaign. In this type of setting, if there is a significant outbreak, vaccination is often restricted to just the health care and/or first responder personnel most likely to be in contact with an infected person. Using a vaccine to help that containment via either "ring" vaccination or wide-spread vaccination strategies is generally unnecessary, and may even be counterproductive, depending on the safety of the vaccine—keeping in mind that no drug or vaccine is perfectly safe.

Let me take a moment to tell a personal story to illustrate this point.

After the 9-11 events including the anthrax letters, I took a job involving clinical development of a wide range of biodefense vaccines under a US Department of Defense (DoD) contract (issued to Dynport Vaccine Company). One of the vaccine indications we worked on was for prevention of Smallpox. The Vice President of the

United States at the time, Mr. Dick Cheney, was advocating for widespread vaccination against smallpox because it was thought that there was something like a 1% chance of a bioterror attack involving reintroduction of smallpox into the United States. The existing live attenuated smallpox vaccine began to be deployed throughout the United States to healthcare workers and first responders. Then multiple reports of vaccine-caused damage began to circulate. I was tasked with looking into historic DoD smallpox vaccine campaign records concerning these types of "adverse events". Adverse events after administration of this live attenuated vaccine were well known, and generally fell into two categories. In some cases, a small subset of young warfighters and recruits had some previously undetected immunologic defect which resulted in them developing an ongoing infection by the live attenuated vaccine virus that was being used at the time. The other group developed more subtle symptoms including what now appears to have been vaccination-associated myo—and pericarditis—typically ascribed to an autoimmune process. These problems were known risks back when smallpox vaccination was common (and smallpox had not been eradicated) and therefore no surprise when the same vaccine was redeployed in the present. But smallpox had been eradicated, and Mr. Cheney's worst case scenario never happened. Those who were vaccinated and damaged to protect against a non-existent threat provide a great example illustrating a completely upside down risk benefit ratio. All risk, no benefit. And, appropriately, the smallpox vaccination campaign was halted.

Key takeaway

■ Key takeaway: this is not influenza or covid—this virus mutates slowly, it is not highly infectious, naturally acquired immunity is potent and long lasting, and Orthopox vaccines are usually cross protective. The risk of immunologic escape is very, very low. And the spread of this virus can be readily stopped by simple, inexpensive classical public health measures. If it were otherwise, we would already have experienced a pandemic of Monkeypox decades ago.

Monkeypox disease severity can vary with different clades (found in different regions in Africa, which also suggest the virus has been around for a very long time). Luckily, this particular clade is less severe and appears to be endemic in Africa. Unfortunately, it has rarely been studied and so relatively little is known about the virus and associated human disease, largely because the infectious threat to the general population is so low.

STAT news report

STAT news' journalist Helen Branswell has recently interviewed CDC experts, and published an excellent summary of the clinical presentation: "With one to three days of the onset of fever, a distinctive rash appears, often starting on the face. Many conditions can cause rashes but the Monkeypox rash has some unusual features, notably the fact that vesicles can form on the palms of the hands. In countries where it is endemic, the virus is believed to mainly spread to people from infected animals when people kill or prepare bushmeat for consumption. Once the virus jumps to people, human-to-human transmission can occur via respiratory droplets—virus-laced saliva that can infect the mucosal membranes of the eyes, nose, and throat—or by contact with Monkeypox lesions or bodily fluids, with the virus entering through small cuts in the skin. It can also be transmitted by contact with clothing or linens contaminated with material from Monkeypox lesions."

Prior outbreak in 2003

There was a prior outbreak of Monkeypox in the United States during 2003. That particular outbreak, the first reported outside of Africa, was traced back to the importation of small mammals from Ghana. As shown by this outbreak, multiple animals can contract the disease—during that outbreak, giant pouched rats and squirrels tested positive for the virus and eventually spread it to prairie dogs being sold as pets in multiple Midwestern states (per the CDC). Forty-seven people caught the disease from the prairie dogs. This is important and relevant history, because the current outbreak appears to be occurring from human to human transmission, with no single individual traced as as case zero. There have been a few other outbreaks outside of Africa over the years from travelers coming from Nigeria. It is currently thought that the Monkeypox virus is much more common in Nigeria than has previously been reported.

Vaccine in 2019

There is a vaccine that was licensed in the U.S. in 2019 for people 18 years of age and older to protect against smallpox and Monkeypox; Bavarian Nordic's Jynneos. A second vaccine, ACAM2000 made by Emergent Product Development, protects against smallpox and is also thought to offer some protection against Monkeypox. Both vaccines are licensed only for people considered at high risk of contracting the disease because they are not entirely safe. In the 2003 Monkeypox outbreak in the U.S., smallpox vaccine was deployed to persons considered at high risk.

The U.S. already holds supplies of the vaccines in the Strategic National Stockpile, a hedge against public health emergencies. "To combat a smallpox emergency, the SNS holds enough smallpox vaccine to vaccinate the entire U.S. population. In addition, the SNS has antiviral drugs that can be deployed to treat smallpox infections, if needed," a spokesperson for the Department of Health and Human Services said via email. In my opinion, the 119 Million dollar smallpox vaccine purchase which was just authorized by the US HHS and Biden administration represents an unnecessary and unwarranted expense, unless there are data showing that the current strain is significantly different from the historic predecessor strains within this clade.

STAT news reports

The WHO's Van Kerkhove noted that some of these products have been licensed using what is known as the animal rule, where animal efficacy data are used as a surrogate because the lack of circulating smallpox means the vaccines or drugs can't be tested for efficacy in people. As a result, any such product could only be used in the context of a clinical trial, she said.

"There are options. We just have to make sure that they're used appropriately. One of the things related to vaccines is we want to make sure if the vaccines are needed and used, they're used among populations that need them the most. There's not ample supply of anything right now," she said.

Still, she expressed confidence the outbreak can be controlled.

"What we need to do right now is focus on stopping the spread. And we can do that. We can do that with the appropriate messaging, with the appropriate testing . . . with supportive isolation and clinical care as necessary, with protecting health workers," Van Kerkhove said.

GAVI threat assessment

The Bill Gates funded organization GAVI has provided their assessment of the medical threat posed by Monkeypox. Many readers of this substack will not be surprised by my assessment that this GAVI threat assessment is highly biased towards overstatement. For example, the article seeks to create parallels between Monkeypox and Ebola: "Similar to viruses like Ebola, transmission only happens in close proximity by contact with lesions, body fluids, respiratory droplets or contaminated materials such as bedding or clothes."

■ The article also states the following pants-on-fire disinformation: "Although symptoms often ease within a month, one in ten cases can be fatal. Children are particularly susceptible."

Factcheck determination

This assertion represents a very biased interpretation of a data report from the World Health Organization: "In 2020, the World Health Organization (WHO) reported 4,594 suspected cases of Monkeypox, including 171 deaths (case fatality ratio 3.7%). They are described as suspected because confirmation requires PCR testing, which is not easily available in endemic areas."

Those readers who have become sensitized to this type of information manipulation and weaponization will immediately notice two key things about this comment.

■ First, the reported mortality of 3.7% (**NOT 10%**) of cases is from suspected, not confirmed cases.

■ Secondly, this type of sampling is highly biased towards more severe disease— countries rarely will detect and do not report cases of mild disease to the WHO.

Is moneypox a real threat?

So, is the biothreat real?

Is is imminent?

Does it justify the global media hype?

As I was waiting in an airport lounge to travel from USA to the UK two days ago, I saw a newsreel from CNN which was breathlessly reporting on this "threat" while displaying historic images of patients suffering from Smallpox disease. This provides a classical example of public health fearporn, in my opinion, and CNN should be reprimanded for broadcasting irresponsible propaganda—misinformation and disinformation—under the guise of journalism.

Quick summary

Here are some of my opinions, based on currently available information.

Monkeypox is a virus and disease which is endemic in Africa, emerges sporadically after transmission into humans from animal hosts, and is typically spread by close human contact.

- It is readily controlled by classical public health measures.
- It does not have a high mortality rate.

■ Unless there has been some genetic alteration, either through evolution or intentional genetic manipulation, it is not a significant biothreat, and has never been considered a high threat pathogen in the past.

■ So, stop the fear mongering, misinformation and disinformation.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

School shootings in United States

■ An article by Staff titled "The U.S. Has Now Had 199 Mass Shootings—in the First 145 Days of 2022" was posted at indy100.com on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by John R. Lott Jr. titled "Data Shows White Supremacists Are Not the Most Likely Mass Murderers" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 23, 2022.

School shooting in Texas

■ An article by Douglas Belkin, Rob Copeland and Elizabeth Findell titled "Uvalde Shooter Fired Outside School for 12 Minutes Before Entering" was posted at wsj.com on May 26, 2022.

■ An article by Jake Bleiberg, Jim Vertuno and Elliot Spagat titled "Police: Texas Gunman Was Inside the [Uvalde] School for Over an Hour" was posted at apnews.com on May 26, 2022.

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Hero CBP Cop [Jacob Albarado] Rushed to Texas Massacre School Mid-Haircut With Borrowed Shotgun to Rescue 20 Kids (Including His Daughter, 8) After Wife Who Teaches There Texted Him Saying: 'There's an Active Shooter. Help' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 26, 2022. ■ An article by Tim Pearce titled "Uvalde Is the Second-Deadliest School Shooting on Record" was posted at dailywire.com on May 27, 2022.

Mental illness epidemic and school shootings

■ An article by Staff titled "Mental Illness Epidemic Has Kids Killing Kids; Uvalde School Shooting Is Only the Latest" was posted at star-telegram.com on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Matthew Loh titled "Records Show 70% of School Shootings Since 1999 Have Been Carried Out by People Under 18: Report" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 25, 2022.

■ Looking back to October 2019, an article by Paul Donoughue titled "Can Violent Rap Lyrics Be Evidence of Criminality or Does the Law Misunderstand Music's Biggest Genre?" was posted at abc.net.au on Oct. 5, 2019.

■ An article by Ariana Baio titled "Fox News Asks If Video Games Are to Blame for Gun Violence, Rather Than Guns" was posted at indy100.com on May 16, 2022.

Politicians and media use Texas shooting for political gain

■ An article by Colby Itkowitz, Marianna Sotomayor and Mike DeBonis titled "After Uvalde, Angry Democrats Assail GOP Over Resistance to Gun Laws" was posted at washingtonpost.com on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Democrat [Robert Francis] Beto O'Rourke Interrupts Gov. Abbott's Press Conference on School Shooting to Make a Political Statement" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 25, 2022.

■ An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Democratic Senator Joe Manchin Says He Still Won't Back Removing the Filibuster to Pass Gun Reform After Texas Gunman Shot 19 Children Dead" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 25, 2022.

■ An article by James Anthony titled "Chuck Schumer Blocks School Safety Bill—Says 'Gun Legislation' Is the Answer" was posted at thepostmillennial. com on May 26, 2022.

■ An article by Rob Crilly and Janon Fisher titled "Gov. Greg Abbott Will Not Appear in Person at NRA Conference After Singers Don McLean and Lee Greenwood Drop Out and Houston Braces for Protests Following Texas School Massacre" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 27, 2022.

Comments about pro-life

■ A video and an article by Hannah Bleau titled "Watch: Pro-Abortion Activist Screams at Pro-Lifer: 'You Are Scum!' " were posted at breitbart.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Mychael Schnell titled "Arkansas Governor [Asa Hutchinson] Says Abortion Exceptions for Rape, Incest, Life of Mother 'Could Be Revisited in State Ban" was posted at thehill.com on May 22, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Biden-Harris Abortion Extremism Obsession Continues to Be on Display as VP Meets With Abortion Providers" was posted at townhall.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Julio Rosas titled "Joy Reid: 'Christian Nationalists' Won't Stop at Abortion During Their 'Jihad' " was posted at townhall.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Shocker: Judge Who Donates to Planned Parenthood Sides With Them in Case to Block Michigan Abortion Ban" was posted at townhall.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Abortion Disproportionately Targets Black Babies; CDC Reports 74% of Abortions in Mississippi Were Performed on Black Mothers" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "[Pro-Life Advocate and Live Action Founder] Lila Rose: 'Totally Despicable' of AOC to Use Mass Slaughter of School Children to Justify Mass Slaughter of the Unborn" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 25, 2022.

Comments about Pelosi and communion

■ An article by Ledyard King titled "'Grave Evil': Pelosi Denied Holy Communion by San Francisco Archbishop [Salvatore Cordileone] for Pushing Abortion Rights" was posted at usatoday.com on May 21, 2022.

■ An article by Archbishop Salvatore Cordileone titled "Letter to the Faithful on the Notification Sent to Speaker Nancy Pelosi" was posted at sfarchdiocese.org on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Denver Archbishop [Samuel Aquila] Commends Decision to Deny Communion to Nancy Pelosi" was posted at breitbart.com on May 21, 2022.

■ An article by Pam Key titled "[Entertainer Joy] Behar: Why Is Pro-Choice Pelosi Banned From Communion? Pro-Death Penalty [Greg] Abbott Is Not" was posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Chris Pandolfo titled "The View's Whoopi Goldberg Blasts San Francisco Bishop for Denying Communion to Pelosi: 'This Is Not Your Job, Dude!' [Revealing Her Ignorance About a Function of the Catholic Clergy]" was posted at theblaze.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Morgan Phillips, Elizabeth Elkind and Wills Robinson titled "Nancy Pelosi Receives Communion at Catholic Church in Georgetown After Archbishop of San Francisco Banned Her Over Her 'Extreme' Abortion Views" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2022.

Pro-abortion vandalism and violence

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Pro-Abortion Vandalism and Violence Appears to Be a Pattern" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.

■ An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Sen. Tim Scott Slams Dems for Silence Amid Threats to SCOTUS, Justices" was posted at dailywire.com on May 22, 2022.

Comments about rich getting richer

■ An article by Kimberly Leonard titled "20 Members of Congress Personally Invest in Top Weapons Contractors That'll Profit From the Just-Passed \$40 Billion Ukraine Aid Package" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 19, 2022.

New information governance board

■ An article by Diana Glebova titled "The Clownish Disinfo Czar Got the Boot, But Biden's 'Ministry of Truth' Hired Monster Replacements [Michael Chertoff and Jamie Gorelick]" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 19, 2022.

Comments about Elon Musk and Bill Gates

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled "Billionaires at war! Elon Musk Deepens Feud with Bill Gates by Touting Article Claiming the Microsoft Mogul Poured Millions Into 'Dark Money Fund' Targeting Him" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

■ Looking back to April 2022, an article by Nikki Schwab titled "The FBI May Have Conducted as Many as 3-4 Million Searches of Americans' Electronic Data Without a Warrant Last Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 29, 2022.

■ An article by Ryan Morgan titled "CDC Tracked 20+ Million U.S. Phones to Monitor Covid Lockdown Compliance Says New Report" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on May 3, 2022.

■ An article by John Solomon titled "Rand Paul: Time to Ban Feds From Tracking Americans Through Their Cell Phone Location Data" was posted at justthenews.com on May 5, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Tucker Carlson: Biden Giving WHO Power to 'Deploy Proactive Countermeasures Against Misinformation and Social Media Attacks' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 20, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

■ Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

■ An article by Tim Meads titled "Democrat House Majority Leader [Steny Hoyer of Maryland] Claims 'We're at War' So Republicans Shouldn't Blame Biden for Energy Crisis" was posted at dailywire.com on May 13, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Biden's "incredible transition"

■ An article by Adam Sabes titled "President Biden Seems to Praise High Gas Prices as 'Incredible [Energy] Transition' Americans Must Go Through" was posted at foxnews.com on May 24, 2022. ■ An article by David Harsanyi titled "Biden Promises to 'Transition' America Back to the 1870s" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 24, 2022.

Fossil fuel-tapping diesel reserves

■ An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Biden Administration Considers Tapping Federal Diesel Reserve to Relieve Shortage" was posted at dailywire. com on May 23, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

■ An article by Michael Wayland titled "Automakers Are Jacking Up Prices on Electric Vehicles to Bake in Rising Materials Costs" was posted at cnbc.com on May 21, 2022.

Inflation

■ An article by Simon Kent titled "Crisis What Crisis? Joe Biden Says U.S. Recession 'Not Inevitable' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "Biden's Economic Adviser [Brian Deese] Came Up With a New Way to Say Recession [Calling It a 'Period of Transition']" was posted at townhall.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Biden Top Economic Adviser [Brian Deese] Dodges Recession Questions, Claims U.S. Economy Merely in 'Period of Transition' " was posted at foxnews.com on May 22, 2022.

Finances

■ An article by Keach Hagey titled "GOP-Led Legislation Would Force Breakup of Google's Ad Business" was posted at wsj.com on May 19, 2022.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Texas Takes Top Spot in Number of Fortune 500 Headquarters; Gov. Abbott Attributes Low Regulations, No Corporate Taxes or Personal Income Taxes" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 24, 2022.

Illegal immigration and terrorists

 An article by John Binder titled "Report: ISIS Plotted to Assassinate George
W. Bush by Smuggling Terrorists Through Biden's Open Border" was posted at breitbart.com on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Tim Pearce titled "FBI Arrests Iraqi Migrant Accused of Plotting to Assassinate George W. Bush" was posted at dailywire.com on May 24, 2022.

Illegal immigration

■ An article by Bob Price and Randy Clark titled "Migrants Tire of Waiting for Title 42's End; Surge Across Border Into Texas" was posted at breitbart.com on May 22, 2022.

■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Gov. Abbott Says He Will Send More Than 400 Buses of Migrants to DC as He Laments Biden and Harris Have 'Never Once' Reached Out to Him About the Crisis—With White House Steering Clear of Border the Day Title 42 Was Supposed to End" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Biden Administration Appoints Radical Activist [Romy L. Lerner] Who Wants to 'Abolish ICE' as An Immigration Judge" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 24, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

■ Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.

■ Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

Comments about election news

■ An article by Alex Christy titled "Georgia Breaks [Turnout] Records Using Law [That] Media Decried as Voter Suppression" was posted at news-busters.org on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Mia Cathell titled "How Biden and the Democrats Lied About Georgia's 2021 Election Integrity Bill" was posted at townhall.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Houston Keene titled "MLB [Major League Baseball] Won't Say If It Regrets Moving All-Star Game [Last July] Over [Misrepresenting] Georgia Voting Law [Last Summer] After Voting Records [Presently] Shatter [Their Ridiculous] Narrative" was posted at foxnews.com on May 23, 2022.

Leftists angering Hispanic voters

■ An article by Mia Cathell titled "Biden Further Angers Hispanic Voters by Lifting Cuban, Venezuelan Sanctions" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Joe Biden's Support Among Hispanic Americans Plummets From 55% to 26% in a Year as His Overall Approval Rating Slumps to Just 41% Amid Inflation, War in Ukraine and the Roe vs. Wade Fallout—Poll Shows" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Biden's Performance With Hispanics Continues to Look Grim" was posted at townhall.com on May 20, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

■ Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

■ An article by Devan Markham and Kelsey Kernstine titled "'Defund the Police' Movement Impacts Recruitment, Increase in Crime" was posted at newsnationnow.com on May 19, 2022.

■ An article by Will Katcher titled "Support for 'Defund the Police' Has Dropped Nationwide, Poll Finds" was posted at police1.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Alex Hammer titled "Has San Francisco Woken Up at Last? Defund the Police Mayor Boycotts Pride March in Support of City's Cops Who Were Banned From Wearing Uniform 'Because It Made People Feel Uncomfortable' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2022.

Comments about excessive theft

■ An article by Emma Colton titled "Philadelphia Businesses 'Closing Left and Right' Over Increase in Shoplifting: 'Very Dangerous' " was posted at foxbusiness.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Janon Fisher titled "Not on Our Watch! Moment Children of Family-Owned Jewelry Store Owners and Employee Fight Back and Stop Robbery After Spate of Armed Thefts in Upscale [Huntington Beach] California Neighborhood" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2022.

Comments about excessive violent crime

■ A video and an article by Tom Brown titled "Frightening Moment Man Pulls a Gun on Fox TV Crew During Live Report on Violence in Chicago Where Shooting Incidents Have Skyrocketed 66% in Just Two Years" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 27, 2022.

Comments about weapons

■ An article by Spencer Brown titled "[MSNBC's] Nicolle Wallace's Plea for Laws Against 'Illegal Guns' Is Peak MSM Lunacy [Because She Is Apparently Unaware About What Laws Already Exist]" was posted at townhall.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Awr Hawkins titled "70-Year-Old Woman Recalls Saying 'Back Off, Dude' Before Shooting Alleged Intruder Dead" was posted at breitbart. com on May 23, 2022.

School boards calling parents domestic terrorists

■ An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "National School Boards Association Admits to Colluding With Biden Administration on 'Domestic Terrorism' Letter" was posted at breitbart.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "National School Union [National School Boards Association Called NSBA] Called for Biden to Deploy National Guard to Deal With Protesting Parents and Use the Military to Monitor Board Meetings During Fury Over Classrooms Being Shut During Covid, Draft Review Reveals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

■ An article by Karol Markowicz titled "Yes, Randi Weingarten, This Is War—We Parents Are Fighting for Our Kids" was posted at nypost.com on May 1, 2022.

■ An article by Melissa Klein and Bernadette Hogan titled "This Book ['What You Don't Know: A Story of Liberated Childhood'] for NYC School Kids Has AOC Instead of ABCs" was posted at nypost.com on May 21, 2022.

■ An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "NYC's Public Schools Are Blasted for Introducing Woke Children's Book ['What You Don't Know: A Story of Liberated Childhood'] With 'Queer' Main Character—That Hails AOC and the Squad While Mocking Mitch McConnell—and Encouraging Swearing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 21, 2022.

Comments about transgenders

■ An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Texas Supreme Court Rules Child Gender Transitions Can Be Investigated as Child Abuse" was posted at dailywire.com on May 21, 2022.

■ An article by Joy Pullman titled "The Left Has Effectively Banned Christian Kids From Public Pools, Libraries and Summer Camps" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Jeremiah Poff titled "State Farm Donating Transgender Books for 5-Year-Olds to Schools in Florida" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Jeremiah Poff titled "Backlash Prompts State Farm to End Program Donating Trans Books to Schools" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 23, 2022.

Calling Candace Owens transphobic

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Candace Owens: Calling Me 'Transphobic' Isn't Going to Stop Me From Protecting My Kids From Harmful Societal Lies" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 25, 2022.

Comments about Disney influence on children

■ An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Disney Releases LGBTQ Pride-Themed Toys Marketed to Children" was posted at breitbart.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by David Ng and Jerome Hudson titled "Disney Gay 'Pride Collection' Clothing Made in Anti-LGBTQ China" was posted at breitbart.com on May 24, 2022.

Comments about Winsome Sears

Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

Comments about racism and white supremacy

■ An article by Ewan Somerville titled "Children as Young as Three Months Old May Be Racially Biased, [Islington] Council [in London] Claims" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on May 21, 2022. ■ An article by James Anthony titled "[Central Florida] University Professor Who Lost Job for 'Black Privilege' Comment [in June 2020] Is Reinstated, Wins Back Lost Pay" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 21, 2022.

■ An article by John Nolte titled "Study Shows Left-Wing Hollywood Is Still Super Racist" was posted at breitbart.com on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Rebecca Sun titled "Study Finds Racial Disparity in Writers' Compensation and Showrunner Opportunities" was posted at hollywoodreporter. com on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Paul Farrell titled "Outrage as Two Ohio High School Students Erect Racist Signs on Neighboring Water Fountains Saying 'Whites Only' and 'Blacks Only' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 25, 2022.

Comments about critical race theory

■ An advertizement for a free eBook written by Dr. Ben Carson titled "Get Your Free [eBook] Copy of '5 Answers to Critical Race Theory' " is posted at americancornerstone.org.

Comments about crimes against black citizens

■ An article by Kalyn Womack titled "NAACP Says Mississippi Failed to Use Billions of Covid-19 Funds to Help People of Color" was posted at theroot.com on May 23, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

■ An article by Olivia Murray titled "BLM Says Capitalism Is Bad, But Then Gorges on Its Luxuries" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Alex Hammer titled "Black Lives Matter Gave \$200,000 to Radical Chicago Group Whose Leader Calls Cops 'Pigs,' Says 'Defund These B****ds' and Is Sympathetic to Tupac Shakur's Aunt Who Is on the FBI's Most Wanted List" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

■ An article by James Hartley titled "Fort Worth Police Officer Fired for 2nd Time After Coworker Reports Excessive Use of Force" was posted at star-telegram.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Girl, 15, Is Rescued From Pedophiles 10 Days After She Was Abducted at Basketball Game When She Left Dad to Use Bathroom: Cops Refused to Help and Daughter Was Only Found After Her Nude Pics Were Seen on Prostitution Website" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 21, 2022.

Comments about district attorney misconduct

■ An article by Staff titled "[Aurora, Colorado] Antifa Shooter [Is Only] Sentenced to 120 Days in Jail, Five Years of Probation for [July] 2020 Shooting at BLM Riot" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 22, 2022.

Amber Heard is demonstrating bad side of women

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled "Johnny Depp Receives Support From an Unlikely Ally as Women's Abuse Charity Led by Former Miss Italy Backs the Pirates of the Caribbean Star and Says He Deserves 'Compassion' in His Blockbuster Trial Against Amber Heard" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 21, 2022.

Comments about US involvement in WHO Global Pandemic Treaty

■ Looking back to November 2021, an article by Patsy Widakuswara titled "U.S. Supports Creation of Global Pandemic Treaty" was posted at voanews. com on Nov. 30, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Gov. DeSantis: 'No Way' Florida Will Support WHO Global Pandemic Treaty" was posted at bongino.com on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Catalina Jaramillo titled " 'WHO Has No Authority to Dictate U.S. Health Policy' " was posted at factcheck.org on May 25, 2022.

Pandemic regulations had negative consequences

■ An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "More Than 1.2 Million Students Left Public Schools Since Pandemic: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on May 23, 2022.

Comments about vaccine mandates

■ An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Expert Calls CDC Advisory Panel a 'Kangaroo Court' Saying Approval of Covid Boosters for Kids Is a 'Slap in the Face of Science'—as Pfizer Is Expected to Make Bid to Jab Children as Young as Six Months" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Janon Fisher titled "U.S. Army Reports 97% Immunization Rate and Discharges 669 Soldiers for Being Unvaccinated, While Three Air Force Academy Cadets Who Refused Covid Vax Are Denied Military Officer Commissions and May Be Forced to Repay the Cost of Their Tuitions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2022.

Comments about vaccines

■ An article by Ariana Eunjung Cha titled "Vaccines May Not Prevent Many Symptoms of Long Covid, Study Suggests" was posted at washingtonpost. com on May 25, 2022.

■ An article by Sara Reardon titled "Long Covid Risk Falls Only Slightly After Vaccination, Huge Study Shows" was posted at nature.com on May 25, 2022.

Comments about masks

■ An article by Dylan Housman titled "Pro-Maskers May Be Laying the Groundwork to Bring Back Covid Restrictions" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 18, 2022.

Comments about masks in schools

■ An article by Katie Reilly titled "Mask Mandates Are Returning to Schools as Covid-19 Cases Surge" was posted at time.com on May 25, 2022.

Comments about masks at colleges

■ An article by Alexandra E. Petri titled "Some Universities [Including Delaware and Hawaii] and Schools in the U.S. [Including Philadelphia, Providence Rhode Island and Central Falls, Rhode Island] Are Reimposing Indoor Mask Mandates" was posted at nytimes.com on May 25, 2022.

■ An article by Rong-Gong Lin II and Luke Money titled "UCLA Reinstates Indoor Mask Mandate as L.A. County Coronavirus Cases Rise" was posted at latimes.com on May 26, 2022.

Media comments about Karine Jean-Pierre

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Psaki: Karine Jean-Pierre Will Be First Black Woman, 'First Out LGBTQ+' Press Secretary 'Because Representation Matters' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 6, 2022.

Comments about Netflix

■ An article by Josh Berger titled "Netflix Gives the Boot to Left-Wing Activist Employees, Pulls the Plug on Several Woke Projects" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on May 23, 2022.

Comments about ESPN

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "ESPN Loses 10% of Subscribers, Down 8 Million Since 2020" was posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2022.

Other comments about the media

■ An article by D. Parker titled "Leftist Media Want to Convince You That You're Obsessed With 'Replacement Theory' " was posted at americanthinker. com on May 19, 2022.

An article by Clay Waters titled "New York Times Covidian Mangles Facts Again: 4,000 Children [Aged 5 to 11] Dead of Covid Syndrome? [When the Number Aged 5 to 11 Was Actually 68]" was posted at newsbusters.org on May 22, 2022.

■ An article by Libby Emmons titled "Washington Post Falsely Claims George Floyd Was 'Shot and Killed in Police Custody' " was posted at thepostmillennial. com on May 23, 2022.

■ An article by Kimberly Leonard titled "Kellyanne Conway Knocks 'Peter Pan Taylor Lorenz' and Other Reporters for Messaging Her Teenage Daughter [in 2020]: 'I Will Never Forgive and Forget' " was posted at businessinsider.com on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Mark Kennedy titled "Ex-White House Press Secretary Jen Psaki Hired by MSNBC" was posted at apnews.com on May 24, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

■ Looking back to March 2022, an article by Ashe Schow titled "Reminder: These 50 Intelligence Officers Claimed, Without Evidence, That New York Post's Hunter Biden Story Was Russian Disinformation" was posted at dailywire.com on March 19, 2022.

Comments about investigation by John Durham

■ Looking back to February 2022, an article by Jonathan Turley titled "Durham Probe Proves Some Media Would Rather Ignore a Major Story Than Expose Their Role in Covering It Up" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "[2016 Clinton Campaign Manager] Robby Mook Testifies: Hillary Clinton Personally Approved Leak of Alfa Bank Hoax to Media" was posted at breitbart.com on May 20, 2022.

■ An article by Keith Griffith and Wills Robinson titled "Trump Laments He Will Never Get His 'Reputation Fully Back' After Bombshell Testimony That Hillary Clinton Signed Off on Spreading Discredited Russian Collusion Claim With the Press" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 21, 2022.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "Former Acting Attorney General [Matthew] Whitaker: Sussmann Trial Revealing How Steele Dossier 'All Started' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

■ An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "President Eric? NYC Mayor Adams 'Is Considering 2024 White House Bid If Ailing Joe Biden, 79, Declines to Run, and Will Position Himself as 'Anti-Woke Democrat' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 21, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

■ An article by Naomi Lim titled "Biden Keeps Saying U.S. Will Defend Taiwan—and White House Keeps Walking It Back" was posted at washing-tonexaminer.com on May 24, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

■ An article by Thomas Maresca titled "President Joe Biden Turns Focus to Asia on Japan, South Korea Trip" was posted at upi.com on May 19, 2022.

■ An article by Jessica Chasmar titled "Stacey Abrams Says Georgia 'the Worst State in the Country to Live' [Ahead of Primary], Despite Owning Multiple Houses There" was posted at foxnews.com on May 22, 2022.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Abrams Attempts Damage Control After Georgia Comment" was posted at townhall on May 24, 2022.

■ An article by Michael Starr titled "Rashida Tlaib Attended 'Nakba' Rally [in Dearborn, Mich.] That Had Calls for Violence" was posted at jpost.com on May 27, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

■ An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Gov. Ron DeSantis Announces Hometown Heroes Program to Help First Responders Purchase Their First Home" was posted at dailywire.com on May 23, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

■ An article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Trump-Endorsed Candidates 81-3 in Primaries Ahead of Races in Alabama, Arkansas, Georgia" was posted at breitbart.com on May 22, 2022.

■ An article by Ben Feuerherd and Mark Moore titled "FBI Wrongly Told Its Agents Trump-Russia Collusion Claims Had Come From DOJ, Bombshell Document Reveals" was posted at nypost.com on May 23, 2022.

General interest

■ An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Lincoln Memorial Is Closed After Rowdy 'Georgetown' [University] Students Held Graduation Party There and Left Its Steps Littered With Broken Booze Bottles" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 21, 2022.

■ An article by Paul Farrell titled "Brave Moment Sheriff's Deputies Smash Through a Window and Rescue 9-Year-Old From a House File—Seconds Before It Explodes in Flames—While the Boy's Parents Wait on the Lawn With the Family Dog" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 22, 2022.

■ Looking back to February 2022, an article by Adam Kredo titled "Congress Probes NIH for Spending \$2.5 Million Injecting Puppies With Cocaine" was posted at freebeacon.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

An article by Adam Kredo titled "NIH to Spend \$2 Million in Taxpayer Funds on 'Unnecessary' Puppy Experiments" was posted at freebeacon.com on May 23, 2022.

\star \star \star \star

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."